REGULAR MEETING

NOVEMBER 12, 2013

A regular meeting of the Sherrill City Commission was held at 7:00 p.m. on November 12, 2013.  Present were Mayor W. Vineall, Commissioners M. Hennessy, P. Hubbard, J. Merrill, J. Gilbert, City Manager B. Comis and City Clerk M. Holmes. 

MINUTES


Motion was made by J. Gilbert and seconded by P. Hubbard that the minutes of the previous regular meeting be approved as written.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
BILLS


Motion was made by J. Merrill and seconded by M. Hennessy that the following bills be approved for payment and W. Vineall be authorized to sign the warrant.

	        Fund
	Warrant No.
	Date
	                 Dollars

	City Claims on
	20
	11/12/13
	$166,603.23

	Sewer Claims on
	20
	          11/12/13
	$8,516.26

	P&L Claims on
	20
	11/12/13
	$15,697.12

	Trust & Agency Claims on
	            20
	11/12/13
	$1,880.00


Equipment Reserve                              20                           11/12/13                             $172,563.00
AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall
PUBLIC COMMENT

Jamie Foster, 130 E. Hinds Ave., was again present to ask about his proposed building permit and zoning board of appeals applications.  He was upset with the city and in his words being given the “run around”.  R. Comis reported that there had been conversation with himself, the codes officer, Jamie and a couple of commissioners regarding his proposal which wasn’t in accordance with the city’s zoning regulations.  Mr. Foster did not agree that he shouldn’t be able to build a second assessor building on the property.  Comis reported that his zoning board application was being reviewed and that he would have an answer to when the meeting will be held within the time frame dictated by the application.
CITY COMMISSION ELECTRIC RESULTS


M. Holmes reported the city commission election was held last Tuesday.  The results were as follows: W. Vineall 511 votes and J. Gilbert 463 votes.  Their new term of office will begin on January 1, 2014 and run through December 31, 2017

SALE OF GARBAGE TRUCK


R. Comis reported that the City of Rome has committed to purchase the garbage truck from the city for $38,600.  Motion was made by J. Gilbert and seconded by J. Merrill that the sale to the City of Rome be approved and that the sale proceeds be deposited into the Equipment Reserve account.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall

Motion was made by J. Gilbert seconded by J. Merrill to adjourn.

AYES:  Hennessy, Hubbard, Merrill, Gilbert, Vineall



Michael  Holmes




City Clerk


After the close of the regular meeting, the commission adjourned into a budget workshop.

